3/23/2012

FROM: Robert and Cathleen Alex
435 Bassett Road
Watertown CT 06795

TO: CT Siting Council
Ten Franklin Square
New Britian CT 06051

Re: Docket 422
North Atlantic Tower and New Cingular Wireless PCS, LLC {AT&T)
Application for 655 Bassett Road, Watertown CT

Intervenors Cathleen and Robert Alex
Request to Submit a Late Filed Exhibit

Intervenors Robert and Cathleen Alex respectfully request that the Siting Council accept into the record
the data attached from the US Army Corps of Engineers concerning the Public Usage of the Flood
Control Dam at Black Rock Lake in Thomaston that has visibility to the proposed tower site.

It was brought to your attention at the hearing March 6" 2012 that this data would be forthcoming.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely
Robert and Cathieen Alex S - 7/)
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Lucia Chiocchio Esq., Cuddy and Feder LLP, 445 Hamilton Aéze, White Plains, NY 10601

Paul Jessell, Town Attorney, Stévin Stauffacher & Scott LLC, 27 Siemen Company Drive,
Watertown CT 06795



FW: Usage at Flood Control Dam Black Rock Lake (UNCLASSIFIED)

Via e-mail
From: Way, Christopher D NAE March15,2012

Classification: UNCLASSIFIED
Caveats: NONE

Hi Bob - I looked into the visitation at Black Rock Lake. There is a traffic counter at the damsite
but it only counts cars during the spring/summer/fall months. When the damsite is closed to
traffic during the winter, folks will park outside of the area and usually walk in. This number of
walk-ins is estimated.

For fiscal year 2011, the visitation at the damsite only was estimated at approximately 3,161
visitors and not the 6,400 I originally mentioned to you in our prior conversation. This number
amounts to roughly 5% of the total visitation at the damsite. Total FY11 visitation for the entire
project was approximately 64,000 visitors.

You had made mention that you wanted me to send this information to the Siting Council. I
cannot do that. As you are the intervener in the cell tower process you will need to provide this
information to them.

For the record, as the proposed cell tower is not on Corps property, the Corps has no opinion on
the proposed cell tower and it will have no effect on Corps missions.

If I can be of further assistance please let me know.

Sincerely,
Chris

Chnistopher D. Way
Operations Manager

U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, NAE
Naugatuck River Basin

100 Allerton Farm Road
Middlebury, CT 06762

PI: 203.758.1723/978.318.8366

FX: 203.598.0399

Cell: 203.509.9702



